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November 22, 2022 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

Melanie Bachman 

Executive Director/Staff Attorney 

Connecticut Siting Council 

10 Franklin Square 

New Britain, CT  06051 

 

Re: Docket No. 497 - Burlington Solar One, LLC – Certificate of Environmental 

Compatibility and Public Need for the Construction, Maintenance and Operation of 

a 3.5-Megawatt AC Solar Photovoltaic Generating Facility Located at Lot 33, 

Prospect Street, Burlington, Connecticut, and Associated Electrical Interconnection.  

 Docket No. 497 – DG Connecticut Solar III, LLC – Certificate of Environmental 

Compatibility and Public Need for the Construction, Maintenance and Operation of 

a 3.5-Megawatt AC Solar Photovoltaic Generating Facility Located at Lot 33, 

Prospect Street, Burlington, Connecticut, and Associated Electrical Interconnection. 

Dear Ms. Bachman: 

I am writing to you to inform you that the project that is the subject of this Docket has completed 

its construction.  With one exception, discussed in greater detail below, the project has been 

completed in accordance with the drawings and specification sheets that have previously been 

provided to, and approved by, the Council, and therefore, the project does not believe that 

additional post-construction drawings need to be provided to the Council.  If the Council 

disagrees with this assessment, please contact the undersigned, and further documentation will be 

provided. 

The one area of the project that was subject to change is a minor modification of the project’s 

metering system.  The changes are reflected in the customer’s metering setup, not Eversource’s 

metering set up. 

The changes in metering resulted from the project’s need to install pole top metering earlier this 

year so that the project could meet its PTO requirements.  Unfortunately, the pad-mounted 

metering equipment that was planned for the project was not available during the construction 

period, and indeed, is still unavailable due to supply chain issues.  The manufacturer of this 
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equipment could not provide the project with an estimated date as to when the metering 

equipment would be made available, thus, the metering was converted to pole top metering to 

allow for the completion of construction. 

Attached to this letter is a drawing showing the markup of the plans that were previously 

approved by the Council.  In addition, two photographs of the project site are included with this 

letter.  The first photo shows the two poles, which are the customer metering poles.  These poles 

are located, as indicated in the drawing provided, approximately 275 feet inside the site border, 

from the southern property line. The second photo was taken from the street and shows the utility 

metering poles in the foreground and the customer metering poles are in the background but not 

visible from this location.  

I trust that this notice is sufficient for the Council’s purposes, but if it is not, please contact me at 

your convenience.  In addition, I am available to answer any questions concerning this submittal.  

I certify that copies of this submittal have been made to all parties on the Petition’s Service List 

as of this date. 

Sincerely, 

 
       Lee D. Hoffman 

Enclosures 
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Burlington Solar One, LLC
Lot 33 Prospect Street Burlington, CT

View from the street

Pole mounted equipment 
that we are proposing to 
become the permanent 

solution 


